
MINUTES OF MOLLYMOOK BEACH WOMEN’S BOWLING CLUB 

COMMITTEE MEETING  

HELD ON Tuesday, 18 April 2023 
 

Welcome       President Elizabeth (Liz) welcomed all and declared the meeting open at 12:50pm 

In Attendance: E Hume, K Jarvis, V Brady, J Carter, J Thurecht and Patricia Moy 

Apologies:       M Allen, D Hayes, C Perry, L Youren & K Pope. 

 

Minutes of previous meeting – Moved K Jarvis seconded V Brady 

Business arising: 

Secretary will wait to contact Conjola WBC regarding a social day until the second half of the year. 

 

Correspondence – Moved K Jarvis seconded D Hayes 

 

Incoming 

BOWLS NSW 

• EOI from clubs wanting to participate in the 2023-2 Platinum Pennant 

 

SCDWBA 

• Request for all club championship results be sent to District Secretary by 6 April. 

• Pennant sides and grades to be sent to District by 6 April 

• Delegate minutes from April meeting 

• Minor Singles draw 2023. 

 

CARNIVALS 

• Tulip Time Bowral WBC – September 2023 

 

OTHER 

• Milton Ulladulla WBC – date for MUD Shield confirmed as 31 August 2023 

 

Outgoing 

• Secretary to District – MMWBC submission to host the Anderson Irvine Shield in July 2023 

• Pennant grades sent to District. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Moved by V Brady seconded J Carter 

Income and Expenditure report for March 2023 

Total Income for the Month = $999.00 

Total expenditure for the Month = $355.00   

Credit for the Month = $644 leaving a balance of $10,936.00  

Players for the Month = 123 

Would like to mention our Green Fees to the top club = $1107.00  

No record of lucky rink or raffle payouts 

 

Selection Report – Moved K Pope seconded M Allen 

Busy month but everything’s done even allowing for a few forfeits. The Major Singles winner was Wendy Lynn, 

runner up Denise Page. The Club Pairs was won by Elizabeth Hume and Val Brady, runners up Kerrie Jarvis and 

Sue O’Brien. This very close game went right down to the last end, well done everyone. The next event on the 

agenda is the Club Triples which closes this week so get your names in. 
 

Match Report – No report 

 

 

Delegates Report – Moved K Jarvis seconded K Pope 

Most of the discussion centred around Etiquette and Laws as quite a few issues were noticed during the District Minor 

Pairs and Triples. District has asked that clubs educate their players, particularly our newer ladies to help address 

playing issues. 

 

 



Publicity Report – No report. 

 

 

Social Report – No report 

 

 

Welfare Report – Moved J Carter seconded E Hume 

We are sending out big hugs, well wishes & a speedy recovery to Kerry Machon. Hope you can return to bowls in the 

near future, we all miss you. 

Lyn Newton has been on crutches & I believe she is doing well. 

Lyn Youren is slowly recovering from having a sprained ankle. Hopefully we will see you both returning to bowls in 

the next few weeks. 

Kerrie Jarvis we know you like to dance to the 60s song I'm so dizzy but please not on the rink. (Glad you recovered 

well after having vertigo.) 

We have quite a few ladies with back, hip, leg & ankle problems please all take care. 

We are heading into flu season so don't forget your flu shots, still be aware Covid is around.  

 
Board Report provided by J Thurecht seconded P Moy 
Anzac Day: Thank you to the members who have added their names to the sheet in the bowls office to play next 

Tuesday commencing at 12.30pm. The cost is $20 for bowls, raffle and afternoon tea.  Money will go to Legacy. 

Entries close this Friday, 21st. 

 

Molly Bowlo Carnival dates- The Events committee is planning to have two 3-day carnivals this year.   

Dates- Tuesday 12th, Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th September. 

              Tuesday 10th, Wednesday 11th, Thursday 12th October. 

Format- Tuesday- Ladies 3 bowl pairs 

                Wednesday-Mens 3 bowl pairs 

                Thursday-Mixed 2 bowl mixed triples 

3 games of 13 ends each game with a 1 end roll up each game. 

Cost- $25pp per day for bowls, lunch and morning tea. 

 

General Business 

• Lyn Youren marked the first day of the District Minor Singles. Lyn reported that 12 Clubs were represented 

from our District. Unfortunately, there were none from Mollymook this year. 
 
Meeting closed at 1:30pm 

 
The next meeting will be a Committee Meeting to be held on Tuesday 23 May 2023 after bowls at approx.1pm. 
 


